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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

First, I'd like to say that we are sad to see our Vice-
President, Karry Przepiorski, step down due to health issues. Karry
has been a pleasure to work with on the Board. Rain or shine, he
has always been a hard worker, giving 100% with no excuses.

I've been very pleased to see the consistently solid
turnouts for our tournaments. Be advised that our Invitational
Tournament will be held September 30", Be sure to recruit your
friends and neighbors and bring them out for this once-a-year
opportunity for non-members to learn about the RGC and help us
grow the club.

We are working on a great Christmas party for 2023, so | hope to see everyone there! The
venue for this year’s party will be the Roseville Elks Lodge. Keep in mind, you can bring as many
non-members as you’d like to accompany you to this event. Tickets are typically $40 each, and
that includes a door prize, a great meal, and a raffle with a chance to win merchandise and free
rounds of golf at some of the best courses in the area.

Hope to see you all on the course.

Dennis Foxx

RGC President

(281) 745-0751
Foxx_dennis@yahoo.com



VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Hello RGC members, As some of you may be aware | resigned
my position as Vice President of the Roseville Golf Club in late June. |
stepped down from this position due to an ongoing health issue. | felt
that if | couldn’t give 100 percent to this position that appointment of a
new Vice President for the second half of the year would be in the best
interest of the club.

During my time on the Board, | served in the capacity as Vice
President, Rules Chairman and Member at Large. | have had the
privilege of working closely with our dedicated board members and
witnessed flrsthand the passion and commitment that each one of them brings to the club.

| want to take this opportunity to express my deep gratitude to the board and all of you, the
members, for your support throughout my time on the board. | am humbled by the trust you
placed in me to serve as your Vice President.

While | may be stepping away from my official role, please rest assured that my love for this
club and the game of golf remains as strong as ever. | hope to see all of you on the golf course.

Thank you again for the privilege of serving as your Vice President.

Karry Przepiorski

Former RGC Vice President
(530) 913-7365
karry.przep@yahoo.com

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE

We have made it halfway through the year. Thanks to Harry
Wharff for running the DOTO events. We have consistently had
more than 40 players on Tuesdays.

Congratulations to all the winners of this quarter’s majors.
Putting Championship

Steve Hiett

Senior NCGA 4 Ball -
Gary Krohn & Wes Garbe
Dennis Balmer & Dan McCullough
54 Hole Team Championship —
David Bills & Paul Wilson
Steve Hiett & Dave Arellano
We still have late entries. This causes extra work for Harry, Rick and |. We will do what we

\

can to get any player in when we can, because the more players the better. | create the tee times



based off when the entries are turned in...the earlier the entry the earlier the time. | provide the

tee times and player lists to the pro shop, Tuesday night at the latest.

We have some big events coming up this next quarter which includes the Club

Championship, Invitational, Rose Cup qualifier, and the last aways of the year.

| hope to see more new faces play our events.

Thank you,
Jesse Sierra

Tournament Director

Rick Carter

2023 RGC Handicapper
bhudda44@sbcglobal.Net
1-530-682-4444

HANDICAPPER’S REPORT

Hello everyone,

| hope your golf season is going well, hard to believe it’s going by
so quickly. | would like to share with you that the Eclectic scores
have all been updated on an excel spreadsheet and should be
posted on our website by now. We had to go back to a manual
system as Blue Golf was not working on the net score side.

Every round that a players handicap changed would affect all
previous rounds scores. For instance, if you were a 12 early in the
year and you birdied the 12" handicap hole you would have a net
eagle. If your handicap went down to an 11 later on, you then lost
that previous net eagle, and it would now just be a birdie. That
being said, Gary Krohn was kind enough to share his spreadsheet
with us. Thank you Gary, and | modified it to make it easier on
myself to get it out to the field quicker. There used to be a gross
spreadsheet and a net spreadsheet, but | have incorporated the 2
into 1 spreadsheet. If you look at the sheet now there are 2 cover
sheets (1 gross, 1net) that shows where everyone is sitting
currently. Each player also has an individual sheet that shows every
round he’s played with both the gross and net scores. | thank you
all in for you patience as it was quite time consuming to modify the
sheet and then input 16 tournaments. | hope you all enjoy it and
hope to see you all out on the course competing real soon!



RULES CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT

Thanks to all of you, there have been very
few rule violations this year!

If there is a questionable situation on the
course, it’s always best to check with your group
before playing. If there is uncertainty about how
to play, please play two balls, and then a rules
determination can be made later. As much as
possible, we should make those decisions on the
course.

We did have an unfortunate situation at our
» @ ‘ away Lakeridge tournament. One group used the
incorrect tee box on a par three. If they would have recognized the error before playing the
next hole and gone back and replayed from the correct tee box, there would have been a two-
stroke penalty. Unfortunately, the error was not discovered until later and the entire group was
disqualified.

We have not had any penalties for slow play. Keep up the great work. We always play ready
golf so don’t wait to hit if you are ready to play.

Here are a couple of reminders about abnormal ground conditions from our Local Rules
established by the club in 2022:

b) Bunkers, ball is in casual water, player may take free relief inside bunker under Rule 16.1c
(1) OR for one penalty stroke, outside bunker on the reference line straight back from the
hole thru the spot of the ball under Rule 16.1C (2) . (This happens in the summer at times due
to watering issues)

c) Old, uneven cup holes on the Putting Greens. The player may move the ball to the nearest
point of relief, on the green, no closer to the hole.

As always, if you have any questions regarding the rules of golf, please don’t hesitate to
contact me. Enjoy the second half of this year’s golf schedule.

David Bills

Roseville Golf Club Rules Chairperson
916-257-2522
Davidwaynebills@gmail.com



